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U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Of fice of Inspection and Enforcement
Region V
1450 f bria Lane, Suite 210
Walnut Creek, California 94596-5368

Attention: Mr. R. H. Engelken, Regional Administrator

Dear Si r:

Subject: Docket No. 50-206
24-Hour Confirmation Letter
Licensee Event Report No. 82-022
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station, Unit 1

This letter provides written confirmation of a 24-hour report submitted
in accordance with Section 6.9.2.a of Appendix A to Provisional Operating
License DPR-13. The prompt notification of this occurrence was made to
Mr. L. F. Miller, Resident inspector for Unit 1, on August 19, 1982.

While in Mode 5 at approximately 5:30 a.m. on August 19, 1982 the North
Salt Water Cooting Pump was secured due to mechanical problems. The
South Salt Water Cooling Pump was already out of service for maintenance.
Simultaneously with securing the North Salt Water Cooling Pump, the
Auxiliary Salt Water Cooling Pump was placed in service to provide the
necessary heat removal capability. Efferts were initiated to repair the
North Salt Water Cooling Pump which resulted in its return to operable
status at approximately 1:00 p.m. on August 19, 1982.

There was no adverse effect on publ*c health or safety as a result of
this event. A complete report of this matter together with Licensen
Event Report No. 82-022 will be forwarded within 14 days.

Sincerely,

49 /
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cc: L. F. Miller (USNRC Resident inspector, San Onof re Unit 1)
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